

## Innes Community Council

Minutes of Meeting held in Lhanbryde Community Centre on Tuesday 2<sup>nd</sup> April 2024.

1. Sederunt: S. Alexander (Vice Chair), DG Mackay (Secretary), C. Dunbar (Treasurer), P.Fitch, A. Fettes, K.Henderson.
2. In attendance: Mrs. F. Mackie, N. Sanderson, T. Cattenach, two Guests.
3. Apologies: T.Christie (Chair), J. Mackie, Councillors Miz. S. Morrison, Messrs. M. Macrae, B. Williams.
4. Public - If required.
5. Police Report: the latest CSG report was read out (attached). It is noted that it is several months since Police Scotland attended a Meeting as part of their Community Policing policy.
6. Council report: Nothing given as no Councillors present.
7. Minutes of Meeting held on 5<sup>th</sup> March 2024: Proposed as a true and accurate record: Crinan Dunbar, Seconded, Kenny Henderson. (Unanimous)
8. Matters Arising from #7: a) Amendment : Resilience Group is actually named Speymouth West R G . b) SWRG are trying to open a bank account. DGM proposed that they be adopted (pro tem) as a sub Group of ICC, with use of the ICC account until such time as they achieve their own a/c. (Seconded C.Dunbar, Unanimous). C) N. Sanderson suggested that a leaflet explaining SWRG's role in the community, for distribution to G & K Communities. Agreed as a good idea when funds are available. D) DGM to ask SSEN what style of pylons will be used on new grid line. (Tower or bigger traditional?)
9. Correspondance: SEPA PVA's consultancy. SEPA have made CCs aware of Consultations in the North and North East. ICC to ask JCC for Community Councils to be included in above, as they are not at the moment.
10. Treasurer's Report - no major change since last month.
11. Kingston Beach: It is understood that TMC have prepared proposals for publication, and that a drone survey has been completed.
12. JM's adit: a) there are a large number of fallen trees accumulating around the base of the viaduct support tower, with the potential to cause damage. B) The Speymouth Viaduct pathway on the east bank is in a

- 'parlous' state. Are TMC proposing any remedial works? Comment: apparently not. (Anon.) c.) TMC are proposing a presentation about Kingston Beach on 30<sup>th</sup> April. This will be available to Communities.
13. ICC are still waiting for a response from TMC (via Clr. Macrae) concerning the attached conditions to Jones of Mosstodloch's planning application and subsequent granting of same.
  14. AOCB: a) G & K Playgroup have announced that unless numbers and funding improve, the facility will not re-open in the Autumn. Concern was intimated by the ICC, but it is noted that many new residents to the Community are older, and do not have young families. B) Secretary to make enquiries of Police Scotland and AMEY if they have any comments on the issue of Loch Oire as previously recorded.
  15. The Vice Chair thanked all for attending and called for the next Meeting on Tuesday 7<sup>th</sup> May 2024 at 7.30 p.m. in Lhanbryde Community Centre.

DG Mackay

Secretary